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Egypt: Arrest and arbitrary detention of Khaled Mahmoud

On 31 January, Egypt’s State Security Prosecution ordered the detention of human rights defender 
Khaled Mahmoud for 15 days pending further investigation on charges of ‘taking part in illegal 
assembly’, ‘misusing social media’ and ‘collaborating with a terrorist organisation’. 

Khaled Mahmoud is a human rights defender and active member in different civil and protest 
movements including 6th of April Movement. His activities have focused on the rights of prisoners 
and students and the right to political participation. 

On the night of Sunday 27 January, Khaled Mahmoud was arrested along with four other activists 
from a house in Haram street in Giza. They were arrested following their participation in an event 
organised by Al-Karama Political Party to commemorate the 8th anniversary of the 2011 
Revolution. 

The human rights defender was detained in an unknown location until his interrogation before the 
State Security Prosecution on 30 and 31 January. The Prosecution ordered that he be detained for 15
days pending an investigation in relation to charges of ‘taking part in illegal assembly, ‘misusing 
social media’ and ‘collaborating with a terrorist organisation’. 

Khaled Mahmoud was transferred to the Central Security Forces Camp ‘Kilo 10.5’, which is located
on the Cairo-Alexandria desert road. His family is concerned for his health, as the human rights 
defender continues to require special medical care following open heart surgery. 

The human rights defender has been under surveillance and judicial harassment for the past two 
years. His house in Helwan, a southern suburb of Cairo, was stormed and inspected several times in 
early 2017 by members of the National Security Service. He was also detained twice in that period 
– in January and again in February – and charged in two separate cases before being released on 
bail.

In 2016, he was charged in a separate case in connection with his human rights activities and 
received a three year prison sentence in absentia, which was confirmed in March 2017.

Front Line Defenders is seriously concerned about the detention of Khaled Mahmoud and is 
seriously concerned for his safety and physical well-being. 

Front Line Defenders urges the authorities in Egypt to: 

1. Immediately and unconditionally release Khaled Mahmoud, as Front Line Defenders believes 
that he is being held solely as a result of his legitimate and peaceful human rights work;

2. Drop all charges against the defender and refrain from any further judicial harassment against 
him;

https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/profile/khaled-mahmoud


2. Ensure that Khaled Mahmoud's treatment, while in detention, adheres to the conditions set out in 
the 'Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention or 
Imprisonment', adopted by UN General Assembly resolution 43/173 of 9 December 1988, in 
particular in relation to access to health care, as well as his family and lawyer;

4. Take all necessary measures to guarantee the physical and psychological integrity and security of 
Khaled Mahmoud;

5. Cease targeting all human rights defenders including labour rights defenders in Egypt in all 
circumstances, so that they are able to carry out their legitimate human rights activities without fear 
of reprisals and free of all restrictions including judicial harassment.


